## Langar C of E Primary School

Barnstone Road Langar Nottingham NG13 9HH



Head Teacher: Mrs E J Brown

01949 860056

Dear Parents/Carers,

We are now in the time of year where we begin to think ahead to the next one! Parents and children too are starting to think about the move through into new classes and the changes this will bring. In order to alleviate some of the anticipation, we are holding three transition events so your children can become familiar with their new classroom and teacher. These will be held on the afternoons of Tuesday 2nd July and Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> July and then a full day on Tuesday 16<sup>th</sup> July.

Classes will be structured and taught as follows:

Class 1	Reception	Mrs Richardson
		(Senior Teacher)
Class 2	Years 1 and 2	Mrs Turner (Mon to Thur) and
		Mrs Brown on Friday
Class 3	Year 3 and 4	Mr Zisaruk-Gibson
Class 4	Year 5 and 6	Mr Owen-Jones

As ever, teaching staff will be supported by our wonderful team of TAs and HLTAs. Mrs Petchell's Early Years specialism and wealth of experience will be fully utilised through her work in class 1, as well as providing focussed intervention for children who are working within the Foundation standard from other year groups. As well as assisting with daily teaching throughout KS2, you will be pleased to hear that Mrs George will continue her work as ELSA and provision of emotional support and intervention for identified children. Mrs Lark's specialist support for children who have gaps in their learning has already had high impact and we are delighted that this provision for our children will continue. The delivery of Enrichment Afternoon will also utilise the unique skill set of our fantastic team through Outdoor Learning, cooking, French, swimming and music.

We will also be welcoming two new roles to our staff team (though one familiar face!).

**Mrs Nicholson**, an experienced teacher and private tutor, will be joining us daily to provide maths teaching. This will enable us to separate years 5 and 6 to ensure thorough coverage of maths objectives for each year group and provide support and challenge, whilst maintaining our outstanding delivery of Mastery Maths as established by Mr Owen-Jones.

We are also thrilled to have sourced funding to train **Mrs Mills** as a Reading Recovery teacher. This is a highly sought after role for schools to have and we are certain that, like Mastery Maths, it will draw a lot of attention

from other local schools wanting to come and observe best practice. Reading Recovery is a high impacting daily intervention delivered in a one-to-one setting, and we are looking forward to seeing the progress this will secure.

Year 6 too are preparing for their new start at secondary school and we will of course, support absences due to any transition events that their chosen schools are hosting. Toot Hill are holding a transition morning on Monday 1<sup>st</sup> July, followed by a full day on Monday 9<sup>th</sup> July. Please note that we do not get involved in the logistics of these so please ensure you have arranged transport and provided necessary equipment.

I would like to highlight what a unique and privileged position we are in as a school to be able to provide such a wealth of expertise and talent on our staff team. At a time when many schools are facing budgetary pressures, we are incredibly fortunate that, thanks to forward planning and cuts made in the past two years, this staffing structure can be afforded and an excellent education provided to your children. With all this in mind, we look forward to the year ahead.

Best Wishes,

Mrs Brown